

February 21, 2022

North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council 809 Ruggles Drive Raleigh, NC 27603

Dear North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Long Term Care Management Services, LLC d/b/a Liberty Healthcare and Rehabilitation Services ("Liberty") for a Policy to be added to the 2023 SMFP, Policy ESRD-4, which will allow for the development or expansion of a kidney disease treatment center at a skilled nursing facility

I am the Medical Director of Liberty Commons Nursing & Rehabilitation Center ("Liberty Commons"), a skilled nursing facility that provides care for acute rehabilitation and long-term patients.

Oftentimes, Liberty Commons struggles to find placement at outpatient centers for high acute residents needing dialysis. Many skilled nursing communities cannot accept these higher acuity residents due to the travel demands and cost associated, and the outpatient centers are unable to support patient comorbidities. Therefore, upon discharge, these residents end up being readmitted to the hospital.

Having the availability to discharge patients with dialysis needs to a nursing home and have one facility address both skilled and dialysis care would be a clinical innovation. Same location care would allow for better collaboration of care, fewer hospital readmissions, and stronger relationships between nursing home operators and Liberty Commons.

I strongly encourage you to approve the Liberty Policy ESRD-4 petition.

If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Dr. Holly Layman Bernardini

Medical Director of Liberty Commons and

De Holzdayna, Bornardin

Owner of Post Acute Care Specialists ("PACS")